Sent: 6/02/2020 7:22:37 PM
Subject: DA2019/1260

| am a resident of Clareville & have only just become aware of the above DA.

| realise submissions are closed but believe comments are still welcome.

| am not anti appropriate development however it needs to be supported by vital infrastructure!
This DA is for seniors housing. There are many other aged care & seniors developments
currently being considered in our area. The elderly & young are our most vulnerable group
health wise.

The closure of MVH has left those of us north of MV with no easily accessible public hospital
with an emergency department. The road access to the closest one (NBH) is flood prone &
congested. (The impending rainfall predicted from tomorrow will potentially isolate us for
periods when there is NO ROAD access to NBH. It has happened recently & as a resident it's
frightening).

The expectation of access to safe emergency care in urban Sydney in 2020 is not
unreasonable. | understand roads & hospitals are Government responsibilities but lives depend
on them & surely Council has a duty of care for it’s residents. Until this can be provided to all
residents then developments of this sort should be denied.

| also ask that those ‘decision makers’ in the NBC to think about their loved ones, be they
young or old, & how distressing it would be if their lives were at risk.

| implore the NBC to consider my comments.
With thanks

Helen Richards

Sent from my iPhone



